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Minutes of an Ordinary Committee Meeting 

held on 22nd May 2014, in the Village Hall, Bridge, 

1. Present:
Mervyn Gulvin (Treasurer, Elected Member), Jenny Vye (History) Ann Medhurst (Fish Scheme),  Kathy Walder (Horticultural & WI) John Round, Barbara Beinder (Co-opted members), Mark Esdale (Secretary, Parish Council nominee)
2. Apologies for Absence:
Robert Moon (Parish Council nominee)
3. Election of Chairman: No candidate came forward or was proposed, so this election will be held over.
4. Election of Treasurer, Secretary and Booking Secretary: 

· Treasurer: Mervin Gulvin. Proposed by Jenny Vye, Seconded by Kathy Walder
· Secretary: Mark Esdale. Proposed by Barbara Beinder, Seconded by Kathy Walder
· Booking Secretary: No candidate came forward or was proposed, so this election will be held over.
· Co-opted Members: John Round and Barbara Beinder. Proposed by Jenny Vye, Seconded by Kathy Walder
5. Minutes of the Ordinary Committee meeting of 14th November 2013: These were approved and were signed as a true record by the Chairman. 
6. Matters arising from the Minutes of the Last Ordinary Meeting and AGM:  
Item 6a. MG has provided a list to ME
Item 3. Ref. previous item 7.a Cups and saucers.  Agreed to buy two dozen. Ideas to be circulated by email.
7. Reserves Policy. The Secretary explained the under the rules of the Charity Commission, it is necessary for the committee to have a reserves policy, stating why the charity needs reserves, what level the charity needs and how it will establish and maintain that level and arrangements for monitoring the reserves.
The Secretary further explained that due to changes in the concurrent function funding scheme for Parish Council, Village Hall were now excluded and had to apply for a Single Gateway Grant. He had applied for this the previous year and due to our reserve levels being too high according to CCC’s rules, we got no grant at all for 2013/14 and £1,000 for 20145/15. ME is still challenging this policy as it seems to be contrary to Charity Commission rules.
It was agreed to designate reserves at follows:

	Grant shortfall
	£2,500

	Unallocated reserves
	£2,805



The reserves policy is reviewed annually at the Ordinary General Meeting following the AGM.

8. Hire Charges.  Mainly due to increasing energy charges, it was agreed to increase the hire charge for the hall, with the new rates being effective from 1st September 2014:
Main Hall 

£12.00 per hour, 
£7.50 per hour for villagers
Hunter Room
£9.00per session, 
£7.00 per session for villagers

Charges for regular users: Playgroup – Full Day £25.00, Half day £12.50. No increase for Rainbows or Brownies. Other non-hourly groups to increase in line with main hall charge.

9. Housekeeping
· Hatch. ME to contact Marie Renham for a quote. Concerns were raised about the plaster and damp.
· Tables.  ME still to replace guide pieces on table trolley. MEstill seeking smooth-topped lightweight folding tables.
· Keys. It was agreed to look into fitting combination key safes to the main door and Hunter Room. Societies would be provided with keys (and charged for them). Combination to be used for occasional users.
· Recycling. Following changes in City Council arrangements for recycling, clear sacks are no longer in use. The City Council will charge for recycling, as the Village Hall is considered a commercial operation. An alternative for paper recycling only has been implemented
10. Any other business:
· Banking. It was agreed to allow the Secretary to set up on-line banking with Lloyds for access to payment details.
· Chess The Chess Club has returned to its old home at the Plough and Harrow.
· Chairs. Chairs need cleaning. ME to ask cleaners about this.
· Heating. To help reduce energy costs, the History Society, Horticultural Society and Women’s Institute agreed to have the heating switched off half an hour earlier – at 9.30pm.

· Lights. It was reported that the Playgroup is occasionally leaving the hall open and lights on.

· Cleaning before dancing. The floor is often in a grubby state when the dancers use it on a Friday evening. There is no time for it to be cleaned, so it was agreed to ask Brownies to sweep the floor when they finish on a Friday.
11. Date of next meeting  Thursday 12th November 2014 (later changed to Monday 24th) 
Meeting closed at 9.09pm
Chairman ....................................................... Date ............................

